Record of GOV/OR.1120

Wednesday, 2 March 2005, at 10.05 a.m.

Nuclear verification  (c)  Other safeguards implementation issues  (GOV/2005/9)

Ms. HUSSAIN (Malaysia)*, speaking on behalf of NAM, said that NAM welcomed the  confirmation by the Director General of the positive trend in implementation of the safeguards  agreement in Iran. It was pleased to see that as a result of full and proactive cooperation on the part of  Iran, robust verification was now in place and the Agency’s inspection activities appeared to be  working unhindered and smoothly. In particular, it welcomed the fact that Iran’s suspension of all  enrichment-related and reprocessing activities was being fully verified by the Agency. At the same time, it reiterated the basic and inalienable right of all Member States to develop atomic energy for  peaceful purposes, recognized that Iran’s voluntary gesture was a non-binding confidence-building  measure, and remained of the view that any such voluntary suspension should end when appropriate  requirements were met. It re-emphasized its position that a distinction must be made between  voluntary confidence-building measures and legal safeguards obligations.
